
 

MEMO 
 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
To: Board of Public Works 

From: Jake Van Gompel 

Date: 9/5/23 

Re: Replacement of receivers and controllers on athletic field scoreboards. 

Discussion: 
 
Staff has become aware of transmission issues with the electronic controls on city athletic 
fields. Kaukauna Athletic Club and Kaukauna Youth Baseball would like to split the cost for 
the updated electronics. The updated electronics are $1185.00 per field, with an extra 
controller. There would be five baseball/softball field upgrades in total with a city contribution 
of $2,962.50. The supplier was contacted about the troubles with the electronics and 
replacement was the advice received. Current controls are outdated and of lower quality. 
The supplier agreed to refund the controls if they the issues were mis diagnosed.  
 
Recommended action: 
 
Direct Street Superintendent to enter into an agreement with both KAC and KYB for a 50/50 
split on replacement of electronic controls on Bayorgeon Diamond # 1 and 2, Lower 
Riverside and both Horseshoe Park fields. With city staff conducting the install and setup. 
 
 
 


